
 
Sunday 11th December 2022 
 
Dear All,  
 
The roads are expected to be exceptionally icy tomorrow morning which may cause 
problems for some of our staff and pupils on their journey to work. Given this, we will 
operate a relaxed start to the day tomorrow (Monday 12th December) for pupils.  
 

• If children need to be in school at the start of the day and can get to us safely, they 
are welcome to join us at 8:45am. They may be looked after in a different room 
from normal at this time.  

• We will aim to open our breakfast club to those booked in who need it. However, 
we cannot guarantee normal staffing levels here and, if alternative arrangements 
are available to you, we would be very grateful.   

• Children will not be expected to arrive at school until 10:30am, at which point we 
aim for normal lessons to resume.   

• When your child arrives at school, please walk them to their classroom door and 
ensure that an adult has received them into the classroom. This will allow us to 
complete our registers safely. 

 
• We will aim for our Key Stage 1 Concert to start later than scheduled, shortly after 

10:30am. Children in Years 1 and 2 (Classes 3-6) are invited to meet us at the 
church between 10:20am and 10:30am. Any children arriving at school before 
10am will walk down with our team.  

• Please do not bring children in Years 1 and 2 to school after 10am as our team will 
have left for the church.  

 
Most importantly, please do take care and avoid any rushing on your journey.  We will 
keep you posted with any further changes via text and email. 
 
As ever, your support and understanding is greatly appreciated.  
 
 
Best wishes,  
 
Chris Chislett (he/him) 
Headteacher 
head@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk 
 
 


